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	Aim is to help prepare for November 2005 Summit in Argentina 

Washington -- The proposed central theme for the November 2005 Summit of the Americas in Argentina will be discussed when the Summit of the Implementation Review Group (SIRG) holds a two-day meeting in Washington. 

The October 19-20 meeting of the SIRG, to be held at the headquarters of the Organization of American States (OAS), will examine that theme, "Creating Jobs to Confront Poverty and Strengthen Democratic Governance." Argentina, as the host country for the Fourth Summit of the Americas, proposed the theme at the last SIRG meeting, held during the OAS General Assembly in Quito, Ecuador, in June. 

Argentina's Minister of Foreign Affairs Rafael Bielsa says the proposed theme derives from the challenge to link employment with freedom, equity, dignity, and social protection, and then to connect these "attributes with development that expands opportunities for individual and social progress." 

U.S. Secretary of State Colin Powell has said that the principle guiding the work of Western Hemisphere leaders in the Summit of the Americas process is now "enshrined in the Inter-American Democratic Charter, which states that democracy, social investment, and economic development are interdependent and mutually reinforcing." 

Powell added: "Each of our leaders recognizes that the prosperity of our democracies, young or old, large or small, depends on the well-being of our hemispheric neighbors and the close relationships we forge with one another." 

The SIRG -- which meets, on average, three times a year -- is composed of representatives of the Western Hemisphere's 34 democratically elected governments, most of whom are deputy ministers or assistant secretaries. The SIRG is charged with implementing the mandates from the Summit Plans of Action, including such goals as economic growth with equity, reduction in poverty, and competitiveness. 

The OAS said in an October 19 statement that during the Washington meeting, SIRG representatives will review progress in implementing various mandates from the Special Summit of the Americas, held in January in Monterrey, Mexico, and the Third Summit of the Americas, held in 2001 in Quebec City, Canada. The two previous summits were in Miami, Florida, in 1994, and in Santiago, Chile, in 1998. 

The overarching aims of the summits include preserving and strengthening democracy in the region, promoting prosperity, reducing poverty and discrimination, and guaranteeing sustainable development and preservation of natural resources. 

During the meeting in Washington, the SIRG also will consult with representatives of some 30 civil society organizations to hear their initial contributions to the agenda of the Fourth Summit in Argentina.


